
“Centurions” Mongolian Military Ministry’s Newsletter in December  
 

It is always a joy to us to share with you testimonies God is 
doing through Mongolian Military Ministry. His love, mercy and 
righteousness endure forever. We wish you have a blessed 
Christmas season.  
As some of you know, Sumya had COVID again and stayed in the 
hospital for 8 days due to the hardship. Thank God he left the 
hospital and returned to the ministry.  

 
25th anniversary and Christmas Celebration  
On 20th Dec, Mongolian Military ministry celebrated for 25 years and Christmas.  
God has always been faithful over past 25 years. He is raising leaders for the Nation. Now we 
have 7 different ministries to spread God’s love entire Mongolia.  
Military Ministry’s 15 staff members are always excited and thankful to be used by God for the 
Kingdom of God in first generation of Christianity in Mongolia.  
We thank you so much for your support and partnerships with us. He has been moving in hearts 
of soldiers. Praise the Lord!  

 
 
New Leader Training among NCO and cadets 
For this time, we taught How to share your faith through 4 spiritual laws and personal 
testimony. NCO and some cadets attended it. Junior officers and Senior officers will be taught 
in February. Now they said we are very encouraged and ready to share our faith with fellow 
workers.  

 
 
 



Personal Testimony 
My name is Turuu. I have been working for over 15 years in the Border 
troop as a Master Sergeant. I am married and have 4 children. After bible 
study times with Christian NCO group, I realized that my work is given by 
God to accomplish His wills in the work place. 2 years ago, I thought a lot 
about quitting my job. But God reminds me to witness Him to co-workers 
and influence at least one NCO’s life. Now I start to think how to witness 
Christ to someone everyday effectively. Right now, I am trying to make 
disciple 2 young NCOs who work with me. Thank God for His guides every 
day in my workplace.  

 
Cadets ministry’s Christmas, Basketball and Make-Up and Open Mic outreaches 

Cadets are actively attempting to witness God’s love to fellow cadets. Their passion is 
impressive. Thank God for raising new generation. They shared gospel with 62 cadets and 24 of 
them received Christ. Please pray for their follow ups. Thank God for raising young leaders.  
 

 

 
Prayer requests: 

1. Senior officers ministry’s 2 lt. Col are on a mission trip to Southern Gobi now. 
They are going to appoint lieutenant Gantulga as a leader of that local area and teach 
Ethic seminars in the border troop units.  

2. Staff members’ health and protection. They need to raise their fund for the ministry and 
salary.  
 

Teaming together for Kingdom of God, 
In Sincerely yours,  
Sumya&Undra 

Onlinegiving: https://give.cru.org/2860970  

https://give.cru.org/2860970

